



Adjunct Faculty Ad Hoc Committee

Meeting Minutes
October 8, 2004
Present – Sean Thompson, Jeff Cox, Kathy Schwandt, John Rice, Danny Gonzales, Susie Sanders, Laura McCarty, Mary Swetich, Cindy Hyslop, DJ Smith, Lynn Mahlberg, and Dorinda Friez.
Approval of Minutes – 

The informal email minutes were read by Susie Sanders and accepted as an informational item. 
Communication: Best Methods -   

GroupWise email accounts: 
· All Adjunct faculty should be assigned an email address regardless of whether or not they request one. It will be the responsibility of the adjunct to check their mail through the web. Unchecked email within a 90-day period will be dumped to conserve space.
· Jeff will talk to Erik Seastedt about getting a list of all adjunct instructors

· Susie motioned to add Adjunct faculty to “GBCALL” and Jeff stated he would also set up a separate group account called “GBCAdjunct”

· Jeff will put together a computer policy draft that can be presented to President’s Council that will cover all GBC employees
· Jeff plans on setting up the email accounts in time for the spring 2005 semester. He would like GroupWise web access training scheduled for an in-service activity.

· Danny’s office will be responsible for notifying departments and adjunct faculty when the email accounts have been set up and what the email addresses are. However, it will ultimately be up to the departments and adjunct faculty themselves to communicate with each other.

GBC Website:

· Danny reiterated the fact that adjuncts are aware that GBC has a website and if they’re interested in communications from the college, they can go to the website and receive information on agendas, minutes, the handbook, and correspondence that has been mailed out. Danny would like to see the time and resources spent minimized and leave the responsibility up to the adjunct faculty to access this information.
Mail:

· Letters and postcards are sent out periodically each semester to all adjunct faculty (teaching in the current semester) highlighting in-service activities, workshops, training, etc. Satellite coordinators and department chairs are also notified about the correspondence adjunct faculty are receiving.
Newsletter:

· John suggested that it’s more important to have a communication system using email and the website rather than to prepare an ongoing newsletter. It would be more useful to post information directly to the website and if a hard copy was needed it could be printed. John also discussed another option of sending one newsletter at the beginning of each semester with a list of reminders on deadlines, in-service activities, etc. The final decision was to scrap the idea of having a newsletter.
SIS Access – 

Adjunct faculty have shown an interest in gaining access to student records. Lynn Mahlberg, DJ Smith, and Laura McCarty discussed the security issues involved in authorizing access. DJ relayed the process involved in setting up a new user. Besides the amount of time needed to grant access to each individual, employees at SCS in Reno must also become involved in setting up each user ID on their tables. Setting up and maintaining user IDs is a very time-consuming process. Issues of security include where the information would be accessed and will the information be left on the screen for the next user to view? FERPA also states that the information accessible is on a need-to-know basis. All full-time employees of GBC have been issued various security levels. 
Cindy inquired as to whether she could access rosters and send them electronically to COT adjuncts. Cindy will work with Laura to find out if this could work. For now, adjunct faculty will continue to receive rosters from SIS operations or through their department support staff person.

Workshops – 
Susie mentioned that Pat Anderson had previously stated the sexual harassment awareness and safety training sessions could be scheduled concurrently. Danny pointed out the one-hour sessions were better attended and could be scheduled over the lunch hour or during the evening. He wasn’t sure how many people would attend if the sessions were two hours long.

Danny suggested we plan training sessions throughout the academic year and set them up on an annual schedule. Dorinda stated she would track who had attended the required training sessions in the adjunct faculty folders.
Current workshops that are mandatory for all employees include:

· Emergency Procedures Training – Yearly; required by OSHA.
· Sexual Harassment Awareness Training – Required once and then when changes occur. Contact Dorinda to see if you are current.
· Assessment – Required once.
A $25 stipend will be paid to adjunct faculty after they have attended each session. The additional expense of paying stipends could be brought to the attention of academic counsels when budgeting is being planned.

The next adjunct faculty meeting is planned for November 5 in the following locations:

· Elko – Berg Hall Conference Room

· Battle Mountain - #1

· Ely - #112

· Winnemucca - #108
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